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Several sustainability and climate change initiatives have been launched in Cambridge for which the
Stretch Energy Code is a key strategy.

Getting to Net Zero Task Force - This task force was launched in January to develop
recommendations by the end of the year on how to move Cambridge toward net zero
greenhouse emissions from the building sector.

Community Compact for a Sustainable Future —in May 2013, the City, MIT, and Harvard
University developed a joint agreement that recognizes the crisis we face from climate change
and committed to a collaboration to make Cambridge more sustainable and marshalling our
intellectual and entrepreneurial resources to develop solutions that can be adopted broadly.
The Compact has been joined by eight of our major employers and more are joining. The
Compact is currently establishing an organizational structure, funding, and staff. Building energy
use has been identified as a priority issue for the Compact along with sustainable transportation
and climate change resilience.

Kendall Square Ecodistrict — The City is working with MIT, the Kendall Square Association, and
the Cambridge Redevelopment Authority to create an ecodistrict in the Kendall Square area
where nearly half of our energy use occurs. The ecodistrict will focus much of its effort on
addressing total energy use, energy use intensity, and carbon emissions from commercial,
institutional, and large residential buildings.

Climate Change Preparedness - The City is currently conducting a climate change vulnerability
assessment which will form the technical foundation for a climate change preparedness plan.
Making our buildings more resilient to storm damage and extreme heat is a key focus. Energy
efficiency is an important strategy to improve building resilience.

Building Energy Use Disclosure ~ The City is developing a building energy use reporting and
disclosure ordinance for consideration by the City Council. This ordinance if enacted will provide
a means to monitor building energy performance and will complement the energy code as well
as the City’s green building zoning requirements.

We appreciate the opportunity to comment.

Very truly yours,

Frohosel ( Jras

Richard C. Rossi
City Manager



